
 
 

 
 
 
 

July 5, 2017 
 
Honorable Tim McKinney 
Mayor, City of Berryville 
P.O. Box 227 
Berryville, AR 72616 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Number:  AR0021792, AFIN08-00034 
 Partially Treated Effluent Discharge Reports 
 
Dear Mayor McKinney: 
 
A review of the NPDES file for the above mentioned facility reveals the following compliance 
issues: 
 
Since July 2015, the City of Berryville has reported 5 incident reports of partially treated effluent 
due to different events that led to failures of the UV system being discharged totaling over 
1,320,000 gallons. The reports stated that corrective actions were performed to correct each 
issue. However, due to repeated occurrences of partially treated effluent being discharged due to 
UV system shutdowns, the Department recommends consulting with a professional engineer 
(PE) registered in the state of Arkansas for the purposes of evaluating the facility’s operational 
procedures to determine if a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) is needed to address the discharges of 
partially treated effluent due to UV system failures. Please submit the evaluation report, certified 
by a PE, to the Department by August 20, 2017. If a CAP is needed, please include it with an 
expected date of compliance with the evaluation report. 
 
Any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action by this Department, 
pursuant to the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act. The regulations and your NPDES 
Permit require that you take all reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent the 
occurrence of violations. 
 
Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, please feel 
free to contact me at 501-682-0632, or you may e-mail me at trotta@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jacqueline Trotta 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
 
cc:  Tim Luther, Operations Manager, CH2M 
       Mayo Miller, Project Manager, CH2M  


